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HVAHHE 

 

The Humber Valley Agricultural Home 

and Handicrafts Exhibition is the longest 

running agricultural fair in the region and 

brings visitors and exhibitors from near 

and far.  The fair committee in 

conjunction with The Grand Lake Centre 

for Economic Development is currently 

attempting to secure land and establish a 

permanent fairground in the region. 

 

Book next year’s date in your calendar – 

September 12-13, 2014.  We hope to see 

you there! 

 

RECREATION NEWS 
 

 

Yoga:  We will be starting a six-week 

gentle stretching and relaxation yoga 

program one hour a week beginning on 

Thursday, May 22
nd

 at 12 noon. There 

will be a $2 fee per week.  Hope to see 

everyone there! 

 

Knitting Circle:  Come join the group 

on Monday afternoons from 1:30-3:30 

p.m. Come on out for some socializing 

and fun times! Hope to see you there!!!! 

 

Flea Market:  We will be having a flea 

market (gently used items, new items, 

baked goods, crafts etc.) at the 

community hall on Saturday, May 31, 

2014 from 10 am to 2 p.m.  Tables are 

available to rent for $5.00 each. If you 

are interested in having a table to display 

your items, please call the town office at 

635-5232 and register.  “This could help 

with the clean up in your 

community....sell your items instead of 

trashing them!” 

 

Zumba: We are so excited about the 

zumba sessions on Monday and 

Wednesday evening beginning at 6:30!  

Hope to see you all there! 

 

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITY 
 

 

The town of Reidville is looking to 

employ a part-time maintenance 

person.  This position will be a 14 

week term at 35 hours per weeks 

beginning on May 26, 2014. Wages 

will be discussed at the interview. 

 

Criteria: 

-Have some knowledge of painting, 

landscaping, carpentry, general 

maintenance and other duties as 

needed. 

-Be able to use power tools, power 

saw and other tools as needed. 

- Must have transportation and a valid 

driver’s licence. 

-Must be insurable. 

-Having own safety gear and tools 

would be a bonus. 

Resumes will be accepted until May 

22
nd

 @ 3 p.m. Interviews will be 

conducted on Friday, May 23
rd

 and 

work will begin on the following 

Monday.  If you would like to submit 

a resume or you have questions about 

this position contact the office by 

calling - 635-5232, email – 

townofreidville@nf.aibn.com, fax – 

709-635-4498 or just drop by the 

office! 
 

 
SPRING CLEANUP 

 

It’s that time of year again when we all 

like to get our properties ready for 

summer. The town’s annual spring clean 

up will take place on Saturday, June 7, 

2014, beginning at 8:00 a.m. This will be 

a one day event....all items will be picked 

up during that day by the town garbage 

truck. All items for clean up are to be 

placed to the edge of your property. 

Please Note: We will not be taking 

toxic items (oil cans, paint cans, etc.) or 

tires. 

 

SOD FARMS 

 

Now that spring is quickly approaching 

local sod farmers would like to ask the 

public to please refrain from riding the 

sod fields altogether to protect the 

crops. 

 

 
DROPPINGS 

 

With spring quickly approaching the 

snow is almost gone and there is a 

mess of animal droppings starting to 

appear.  Please be considerate of your 

neighbors and the walkers of our 

community….Clean up after your pets! 

 

 

PERMITS 

 

It is building season again so if you 

are intending to do ANY 

construction, council would like to 

remind residents that building 

applications MUST be filled out and 

returned to the office for council 

approval. Council meets the 2
nd

 

Monday of every month, unless 

otherwise stipulated. 
 

 

EASTER PARTY 

 

A big thank you to Bonnie Reid and 

Vicki Langdon for hosting the Easter 

Party for youth!  This event was a 
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great success. Also a special Thanks 

to Crystal Carroll for the cupcakes! 

SPECIAL EVENTS 

 

Birthdays: 

Date        Name                              Age 

    

May 16 Scott Hillier                32 

May 16 Mark Cooke                40 

May 18 Gordon Matchim                72 

May 22 Raymond Rumbolt 67 

May 23 Roy Pittman  49 

May 23 Betty Rideout  46 

May 25 Brandon Rideout  19 

May 27 Alexandra Anstey 18 

May 28 Nina Welsh   ? 

May 29 Sharon Burden   ? 

May 29 Brooke Nichols  17 

May 30 Irene Curlew  68 

June 5 Brent Anstey  28 

June 8 Vicki Langdon  38 

June 8 Clarence Reid  73 

June 9 Roger Barrett  68 

June 9 Frank Dyke  92     
  

Anniversaries: 

Date    Name           Years   

                                          
May 16  Angela & Archie Butt 33 

May 24  Louise & Reginald Pittman 53 

June 6  Crystal & Fabian Carroll  ? 

June 6  Bonita & Lloyd Lush 27 

 

 

As of May 9
th

 the town’s collection 

rate for 2014 stands at 95.49%. 

Compared with the same time last 

year, the town’s collection rate is up 

from 93.75%. 

 

NOTE: All seniors (65 years of age 

or older - or turning 65 any time 

during 2014) are eligible for an 

additional 5% discount. Please 

advise the office if you will reach 

the age of 65 during the 2014 year 

so that your taxes can be adjusted 

to reflect the discount on your 2014 

tax bill. 

 

FUNDRAISER 

There will be a prize bingo at the 

Royal Canadian Legion on Friday, 

May 23 in aid of Arch Butt.  He is 

currently in St. John’s doing 

treatment for Cancer.  Hope you can 

all make it out to support this 

worthwhile cause! 

 

SENIOR’S BASKETS 

The seniors who received the 

Easter Baskets would like to send 

out a huge thank you to our 

recreation director, Karen Moss, 

and the knitting circle ladies!!!! It 

was greatly appreciated!   

 

 

STUDENT 

ACCOMPLISHMENTS 

HOCKEY NEWS: 

 

-Emma Joan and Robin Major were 

part of the Deer Lake girls under 12 

hockey team that won a gold medal 

in the year end tournament. 

 

-Emma Joan Major was a member 

of the Deer Lake Atom team who 

won a gold medal in the year end 

tournament 

 

-Kirkland Anstey and Robin Major 

were members of the Deer Lake Pee 

Wee teams that won gold medals in 

the year end tournament. 

 

-Obediah Major and Michael Mahar 

were part of the Deer Lake Bantam 

team that won a Silver Medal in the 

year end tournament. 

 

Congratulations to all players….a 

job well done! 

 

SEWING EQUIPEMENT 

If you are looking to get rid of any 

items that can be of use to the 

sewing group such as irons, ironing 

boards etc. we would be more than 

happy to take them off your hands. 

 

 

COUNCIL MEETING 

 

The next scheduled council meeting 

will be held a week early. Instead of 

Monday, June 9
th

 it will be held 

Monday, June 2
nd

.  Sorry for any 

inconvenience! 

 

THANK YOU 

The knitting circle ladies would like 

to thank Sandra Smith with Western 

Health for the session she provided 

on Diabetes.  This session was 

awesome and they are looking 

forward to another session that she is 

proposing to do in the fall on 

Cancer. 

 

PLANNING WORKSHOP 

The Grand Lake Center of Economic 

Development will be holding a 

planning workshop on May 24, 

2014.  This workshop will touch on 

such items as Agriculture, Tourism, 

Heritage, etc. It will be held at the 

Cormack Community Center and 

will run from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. 

 

All are welcome to attend!  Please 

notify Glenda Garnier at 636-3285 

or Roger Barrett at 635-7728 if you 

plan to attend. 

SENIORS CLUB 

Anyone interested in forming a 

seniors club or anyone who would 

like some information on this type 

of venture, please attend the 

knitting circle on Monday, May 

19
th

 at 1:30. 

 
REMAX 

 

 

Real Estate Update brought to you 

by Remax: 

 

Recently Listed in Reidville within 

the Last 30 days: 

 

Reidville Road- Land -         $35,000 

4 Riverview Road- Land -    $32,500 

9 Elms St. Land -                  $32,500 

19 Elms St. Land -               $42,500 

 

Other Listings: 

 

- 29 Reidville Road – New 

Construction - $249,000 

- 4 Kennedy Street – New 

Construction - $ 289,000 

- 4 Community Square – House just 

2 Years old - $ 279,000 

 

Please call Remax at 635-6000 for 

more information on any of these 

listing! 

 

 

The Town of Reidville along with 

our Recreation Director would like 

to send out a huge thank you to 

Jackie Barrett for hosting the 6
th

 

annual Mother’s Day Tea. As always 

it was a huge success with almost 60 

people attending!  A big thanks to 

Nina Welsh for all her help, the 

knitting group for supplying some 

wonderful items, Pat Pittman for the 

yummy cookies, Faye Janes for the 

beautiful corsages and anyone else 

who helped out in any way! Also big 

thanks to everyone who showed up 

for tea! 

 

 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS 

 

Doctor on Call...…......1-800-261-0741 

Fire Alarm...............................635-5600 

TAX COLLECTION 

MOTHERS DAY TEA 



RCMP.....................................635-2173 

Ambulance..............................635-3020 

NF Power....................1-800-474- 5711 

Council Office........................635-5232 

Fax:....................................... 635-4498      


